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The Permanent Mission of the Republic of the Philippines to the United Nations 

presents its compliments to the United Nations Secretary General (Attention: United Nations 

Forum on Forest Secretariat) and has the honor to refer to the latter's Note No. DESA-

15/00819 dated 05 August 2015, on resolution 11/1 of the Eleventh Session of the United 

Nations Forum on Forests (UNFF11 ): 

1. Inputs by Member States and Stakeholders 

On replacement on the reference to the Millennium Development Goals in paragraph 1 (b) 
of the non-legally binding instrument on all types of forests with an appropriate reference 
to the sustainable development goals and targets and the development of strategic plan 
for the period 2017-2030 and the quadrennial program of work for the period 2017-2020, 
the Philippines supports the recommendation of the working group to develop the 
proposals on these matters and will actively participate in its deliberations. 

2. First Meeting of the Open-ended Intergovernmental Ad Hoc Expert Group (AHEG1) 

The Philippines nominates MR. RICARDO L. CALDERON as its Expert and requests 
travel support for him. His details are as follows: 

Director, Forest Management Bureau 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
Male, Born on 19 February 1962 in Calamba, Laguna, Philippines 
Tel: (632) 9274788 Fax: (632) 928 9313 
Email: rlc 0219@yahoo.com 

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of the Philippines to the United Nations avails 

itself of this opportunity to renew to the United Nations Secretary General (Attention: United 

New York, 27 October 2015 


